
 

 

 

  

 KEEPING OUR CONNECTIONS – UPDATE 11 

 

 

Friday October 9 2020 

Dear Community, 

It is with great delight and much anticipation that I say, welcome back to onsite learning & teaching for 
Term 4. On Monday October 12 we will welcome back all students from Prep to Year 6. 
 
We have all endured and come through the uncertainty of new ways of learning & teaching and now it is 
time for us to return to some normality for our kids, our families and our staff.   
 
I would like to express my sincerest and deepest gratitude & appreciation for the work of the St. Paul’s 
staff team, during these most challenging of times. As a team of educators, they have stepped up and 
shone! Their positivity and commitment towards our school, towards each other, towards our families 
and most importantly towards our children, has been outstanding. As a learning & teaching community it 
is appropriate & necessary that we acknowledge & appreciate their efforts & the determination with 
which they have so diligently approached their responsibilities.  
 
As a community we have all done an outstanding job through great adversity & uncertainty; words cannot 
express how proud I am to be a part of this community, as we have together met such great adversity & 
uncertainty. As we move forward into Term Four, let us all do so with a sense of hope for what may be 
possible. 
 
I have no doubt there will be challenges ahead - we will need to acknowledge & support parent & guardian 
worries & anxieties, as well as worried & anxious kids. But we know that children are resilient and 
they bounce back quickly. 
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As a staff team I can assure you that we will continue to work together & with you to address any issues 
which may arise with the kids returning to school. We are ever mindful that 'one size does not fit all'! 
Every child is different and every child will need to be respected for how they are feeling as they return 
to school. Our highest priority will be the mental health, wellbeing and safety of all children. 
 
Our next priority must be learning and teaching. Some students have been better able to progress in their 
learning in the remote and flexible learning environment, others have maintained their rate of progress, 
and some, despite their best efforts and the efforts of their families and teachers, have struggled. Our 
priority will be to ensure that those who have fallen behind can catch up and those who have progressed 
significantly can continue to be extended and stretched in their learning.  
 
Literacy and Numeracy across the curriculum will remain a focus, with adaptions to be made to our 
teaching and learning programs in Term 4, so as to be responsive to the children’s needs. It is my long 
held belief that if a child can read, write & count, they are best placed to learn.  
 
I have included some further advice from child psychologists, on transitioning back to onsite learning & 
teaching. Teachers have these and other resources which address issues that may arise with our kids 
returning to school; their focus has been and will continue to be on the kids’ return and how they can best 
support them in that return to our ‘new normal’.  
 
I would like to wish every member of our St. Paul’s learning & teaching community all the very best, as we 
return to onsite learning & teaching over the next week. 
 
And as we return, let us look to our patron St. Paul for inspiration, who, in his writings, said, "With Christ 
all things are possible" and that, "Hope does not disappoint". Let us all then work together for what is 
possible, with a real sense of hope!  
 

 
 
Keep well and stay safe everyone. 
 

Denis 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 



 

 

COVID SAFE AT ST. PAUL’S 

COVID Safe Practices will continue to be implemented on everyone’s return to for Term 4. These will 

include but are not limited to: 

 An emphasis on handwashing 

 Extra local sanitising & cleaning 

 Enhanced professional contract sanitising & cleaning 

 Air flow & ventilation in classrooms & work areas 

 Where possible, lessons being held outdoors 

 Lining up at classroom doors 

 Multiple afternoon pickup points (A-K, L-R & S-Z) 

St Paul’s has an extensive COVID Safe Plan, which will be issued to parents & guardians. 

 

RETURNING TO ONSITE LEARNING & TEACHING 

WEEK 2 ONWARDS: 

 Monday October 12 onwards, the school will be open to all children from Prep to Year 6 

 Morning Drop Off will be from 8.30 am to 8.50 am, in the main & rear (basketball courts) car 

parks; drivers must park & remain in their vehicles; children must walk to the staff on duty, who 

will direct them into the school 

 Afternoon Pick Up will be from 3.15 pm onwards; children will gather in family groups (A-K, L-R & 

S-Z) and must be picked up from 3 locations:  A-K from the church, L-R from the hall (side entrance) 

and S-Z from the D.C./library. 

 Out of School Hours Care (Before & After School Care Program) will operate in the 

Multipurpose Room  

OTHER DETAILS: 

 Adults must only come onto the school site for essential reasons; they may only come to the 

office; they must sign a School Entry Declaration form each time they attend at the office 

 Summer uniform to be worn 



 

 

 All children must have drink bottles for water; all drinking taps have been turned off for health & 

safety reasons. 

 Canteen will operate from Week 2 onwards; all orders are to be made online through Flexischools; 

window service will be available for drinks, ice blocks  & snacks   

 Out of School Hours Care (Before & After School Care Program) will operate from the beginning 

of the term (Week 1 in the hall and Week 2 onwards in the Multipurpose Room); please be sure 

to register your children to attend and confirm your OSHC Registration details are current 

CHROMEBOOKS: 

 All Chromebooks must be returned, in the blue carry bags they were loaned in and in good order, 

in the week beginning Monday October 12 

 Any damaged Chromebooks will be repaired or replaced, with the cost of repairs or replacement 

to be covered by parents or guardians  

FACE MASKS: 

 A fitted face mask must be worn by all persons 12 years of age and older when in public/outside 

of their homes  

 Children may wear fitted face masks at school if their parents or guardians wish them to do so 

 Face shields, bandanas or scarves are no longer permitted as face coverings 

PREP (FOUNDATION) 2021: ORIENTATION & TRANSITION 

Families who have a child due to start school next year will be contacted next week to discuss potential 

changes to this year’s Orientation Program, due to COVID-related restrictions. Orientation will go ahead 

as planned if restrictions are eased and schools are permitted to have larger numbers of children, parents 

& guardians onsite. If numbers remain limited then an alternate program is currently being planned, which 

may include online orientation materials & meetings, smaller numbers of children & parents/guardians 

onsite and hard-copy materials being posted home. Further details will be provided as they are planned. 

 

NOT RETURNING TO ST. PAUL’S IN 2021 

If students in Prep to Grade 5 will not be returning to St. Paul’s in 2021, would parents or guardians please 

contact the office, to let us know? 

 



 

 

TERM 4 CALENDAR 

TBC = To Be Confirmed 

OCTOBER: 

 Monday October 5: Children of Permitted Workers & vulnerable children return to onsite learning 

 Monday October 12: All children from Prep to Year 6 return to onsite learning 

 Friday October 23: ‘Thank You Day (Grand Final)’ public holiday 

 Sunday October 25: World Teachers Day (Australia) 

NOVEMBER: 

 Monday November 2: Report Writing Day 

 Tuesday October 3: Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 Thursday November 4 – Tuesday November 10: Book Week – Christmas Book Fair  

 Wednesday November 11: Prep 2021 Orientation Session (Parents & Guardians only) ‘Starting 

School: How Your Family Can THRIVE (Not Just Survive!)’ – Carly McGauran, Child Psychologist 

(webinar or face-to-face) (TBC)  

 Monday November 23: Prep 2021 Orientation Session 1 – Parents, guardians & children (TBC) 

 Monday November 30: Prep 2021 Orientation Session 2 – children only (TBC) 

DECEMBER: 

 Friday December 4: Christmas Carnival & Carols (TBC) 

 Monday December 7: Prep 2021 Orientation Session 3 – children only (TBC) 

 Thursday December 10: End-of-Year Whole School Mass (TBC) & Year 6 Graduation Liturgy, 

Ceremony & Supper (TBC) 

 Friday December 11: Reports sent home & Year 6 Finish (TBC) 

 Monday December 14: P-5 ‘Step Up Day’ 

 Wednesday December 16: P-5 Students Finish 

 Thursday December 17: Staff Finish 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

RETRUNING TO SCHOOL: WHAT TO WATCH FOR! 

So the students are coming back to school and there will be lots of mixed emotions! 

This last experience of online learning has been so much longer and presented everyone with 
challenges. It has been a time where we have been restricted in our movements, visiting family 
and friends, not engaging in after school activities, like soccer, swimming, dance classes, etc.    We 
have all experienced the changes in routine and some have experienced THE personal loss of a 
loved one or friend.    

All of these things will have impacted on us, both children and adults, in many different ways. 
Teachers have been talking about and planning for the return to school since late last term. 

As teachers we have been talking about the different ways our students may come in next week 
– excited yet unsure or for some, anxious about returning. We know it will take some time for all 
of us to resettle into a new routine and rhythm and so we are focused on our students’ wellbeing 
first, re-establishing our connections with the larger group and on our learning. It is so important 
to check in and find where each student is placed in this process.  

So while we are very focused on our students, it is important for parents & guardians to be 
supported as well. A number of parents have watched short videos by Dr. Michael Carr Gregg on 
his School TV site. He has another special report that talks about the transition back to school.  It 
has some particularly helpful ideas for adolescents. It can be found on,  

                     Schootv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-coronavirus-transition-back 

 We are including a two page article called Reconnect and Re-engage, which has some 
information and ideas especially around Separation Anxiety.  Separation anxiety may show up in 
many ways and can take some time to settle.  One way of talking about the subject might be 
though discussing what can be done to help our pets manage your return to school and work. 
Having the children make some suggestions of ways to help their pets handle the change, can 
help them feel some level of control. 

Please be assured that we are only a phone call away to be able to help you and your children 
manage the return-to-school process.  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


